
 
 #2018-103 

Park Place – Preliminary/Final PUD Introduction 
          Project Review for Planning and Zoning Commission 

     
 
Meeting Date: September 5, 2018 public introduction meeting, September 19th 

public hearing 
 
Request: Introduction Meeting for the Preliminary/Final Planned Unit 

Development to allow continuation of the banquet use. 
  
Location: 406 Woodstock Street 
 
Acreage: Approximately 2.1 acres 
 
Existing Zoning: R-1 Single-Family Residential 
 
Surrounding Properties: North: R-1 Single Family (house and school) 

South: R-1 Single Family (house) 
 East: R-1 Single Family (house) 
 West: R-1 Single Family (school) 
 

Staff Contact:   Elizabeth Maxwell (815.356.3615) 
________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Overview 
 
The petitioner is purchasing the existing Park Place facility.  This facility has been used for 
meetings, banquets, and private parties since the 1940s.  The use was established by the 
American Legion then continued by the Park District.  The current petitioner is looking to 
continue the use with no changes to the site.   
 
The property is considered non-conforming.  To ensure the petitioner can reasonably use the site 
for the long-term, it was suggested to bring the property into compliance.  This includes the 
rezoning to the most appropriate zoning district, W Watershed, as well as, requesting the 
Preliminary and Final Planned Unit Development.   
 
Public Hearing 
 
The Rezoning and Preliminary/Final Planned Unit Development request will be before the 
Planning and Zoning Commission for a recommendation at the September 19th meeting. 
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